Las Positas College

Technology Committee

MINUTES 
Monday, October 27, 2003

2:30pm

Room 1603

Present:
Peggy Carter, Dick Solomon, Elizabeth Noyes, Scott Vigallon, Karen Kit, Eric Golanty, Fredda Cassidy, Ralph Kindred, Greg Johns, Charles ___, Mike Darretta, Neal Ely, Richard Dry, Bob Kratochvil, Tom Trippe, Richard Troy, 

Absent:


Call to Order at 2:35 pm.

Approval of September 24, 2003 Minutes 

There were no minutes to approve.

Reports

Eric Golanty – Chair

Thanked the two people who e-mailed their reports from the last meeting.  Received an e-mail from John Gonder related to having a new IT class. John was hoping that people would take information back to their advisory boards and get feedback.  Ralph will comment on DE matters.

Dr. Kindred, Dean of Technology 

Passed the floor to Scott. He will submit the DE reports that will highlight all that they are involved in.

Staff Reports 

Scott Vigallon (Detailed report attached below)

· Blackboard update:

Just had 10 late start on-line sessions that use Blackboard began last week.   All classes are now using Blackboard.  This began the preparation from spring 2000 on-line course offering.  As of today there are 58 on-line sessions scheduled to run. 53 sessions are currently running.  There will be 5 more added.  Not sure if there will be more courses or sessions added between now and the spring semester.  There have been many Blackboard workshops since the last Technology Committee meeting. They have done well although not well attended.   Karen Ziegler has conducted two of those workshops.  Had third Blackboard on-line team meeting on October 20th.

· SmartThinking Project:

Training students on how to use the on-line tutoring services.

· Zoomerang Product:

Zoomerang is an on-line surveying product that we now have.  Scott has been working with Garret and Steve Bundy to pilot test this surveying tool with students.  The green sheet was re-created into an on-line form that students will use at the end of a course or during faculty evaluations.

· Spring Schedule of Classes:

The spring schedule now has a Blackboard logon page for students.  We are trying everything to make sure that they are being able to login successfully.  There is a whole page, page 95, that’s dedicated to Blackboard. Blackboard is also referenced in every course paragraphs that is offered as an on-line course.

· Distance Ed Sub-Committee:

The Distance Education Sub-committee has meet twice since the last technology committee meeting.  Minutes are available on-line on the Intranet from the September 26th meeting.  Systems for delivering DE with Blackboard are now running smoothly.  There are some technology issues that are being worked out with the vendor. For the most part things are going fine.  The vendor requested that we get another account.  We will not open another account until vendor resolves a few issues we are having.  Step-by step instructions for new students will be produced for Kit.   The instructions will instruct students on how to obtain DE tech support, information and help.  A digital movie is being produced for students enrolled in DE class to view as well.

Elizabeth Noyes

· Trail Version Dreamweaver MX 2004:

This is an upgrade to Dreamweaver MX.  It has some really good improvements. There are things that will benefit faculty, for instance, if someone has any type of information in Word or Excel. When copying and pasting items, they will translate over into web page language and maintain it’s formatting.  There are a lot of increased accessibility aspects, some being:

· Build-in Imaging Editing Feature: – To crop and resize imagines that are on a web Page.
· There are many other things that are more valuable to a Webmaster then the average faculty member as well.

· Facilities Plan:

The facilities plan was presented at the Board of Trustee meeting and will be publicized to the community.  Also working on their increased functionality for database driven web pages with Dreamweaver MX 2004, looking into everthing that works.  Meet with Natilia Gavalova from the design shop a couple times she is creating a logo to implore the intranet, which would be Grapevine.  Promotional materials may be passed out to people so that people can remember where it is.

Tom Trippe 

· GM Building:
Tom is still supporting all the different classes and things that are ongoing.  Got funding from GM to add them to our network.  Building has been wired.  20 data connections were put into the building.   As soon as GM are ready to move into the 4 offices the 7 phone lines that were extended will be turned on.  The old auto tech network, which are the Isuzu computers were incorporated everything is integrated into one network.  A new fiber uplink was installed so instead of going through another switch which is over in the electronics area it now goes directly back to the Com building, so it has it’s own high speed network.

· Building 1000 Rewiring:
This is the last build on campus that has to be rewired.  The hardware and cabinet in the backroom have been installed.  The room has been surveyed the cabling still needs to be done.  Tom has had preliminary talks with Mary Straid and the instructor that does the open math lab to find a Friday that’s convenient for everyone so Tom’s group can do the rewiring.  It’s going to take a little over a full day so the classes that usually occupy that room would have to move to a different location.

· Computer Lab New Software for Spring Semester:

Tom is working with selected faculty on new software for spring and getting it ordered, how much is needed and where it should go.

· Other

Still installing computers for some people.   Haven’t got around to saving files yet.  There are still some things that need working on.

 Mike Darretta

· SARS Upgrade:

For the last number of weeks major on site SARS upgrade have been done.  It went fairly smoothly; unfortunately a lot of the advertised products that we were going to get wasn’t well delivered.  However, some of the issues have been 90% resolved.  There are still one or two items that need working.

· College Goals Matrix Software:

Just completed the software.  Some of you may have received inputs requests.  All those who are involved in goal input for the College were asked for their input.  The purpose of this matrix is for people to be able to input their summary information about the college onto a spreadsheet that will help summarize information for someone’s point of reference.

· Course Outline Issue:

Working with both the committee and software development side to develop a solution for the course outline issue.

· Health Center Immunization Tracking Tool:

Working with a Lab Tech intern to build a tool that will help track student’s immunization records.  The intern is building an Access database that hopefully will be turned over to the Health Center soon.

Ralph Kindred

· Paper and Toner Cartridge Process:
The paper and toner cartridge are things that are affecting the entire campus.  Past practices has been, people were kind of on their own in terms of acquiring these things.  The results of this have been inconsistent pricing, vendor and acquisition of paper and toner cartridge products.  The college has being spending a lot more then they should. The technology committee should look into adopting a college wide process for the acquisition and purpose of consistent pricing.  Ralph has talked with Bob in the business office and they would support this effort on part of the technology committee in sourcing or identify the appropriate vendor for best pricing on our toner and paper supplies. Ralph would like to form a group that will help develop a streamline process.

· GoPrint

Is going pretty well.  Its now in 803, LRC, and 400.  Rolling out GoPrint to other locations on campus and will be receiving feedback from students to find out where their print needs are on campus.  The bulk price of $5.50 is not anticipated to go up anytime soon.  Waiting to do an analysis at the end of semester to get the appropriate cost savings measures.  During the division meeting feed back is requested staff.  The Express article about GoPrint was negative and was not a valid article.   No one who was involved with the implementation of GoPrint was interviewed or spoken to about GoPrint.  Bruce in 803 was quoted without his permission.  A response to the article is appropriated and should be addressed.  The letter to the editor should include instruction to student on how to utilize GoPrint that will save themselves as well as the College money.

Distance Ed Subcommittee Report – Scott

E-mail Policy

Eric took the e-mail policy to his division meeting and to the Senate.  After about 15 minutes of discussion about this policy it was decided unanimously by his division to reject this policy.  Eric presented this feedback to Karen, Bob and Ralph and it was decided to bring it back to the technology committee were it would be discussed and as a committee decide on what we would like to do with it.  After that it will be taken back to the group who originated it to come up with something a little more specific.  It was pointed out that there is a discussion board so that you can discussion issues.  A lot of people thought that paragraph 1 was OK but paragraph 2 wasn’t.

Ralph addressed that board policy 2311 already exists.  It speaks about the appropriate use of computers and technology within the college and district.  The only thing the group that put this policy together attempted to do was to add new language that this same policy would cover.  

Eric suggests that we send the e-mail policy back to the drawing board.  The committee could give feedback on what works and what doesn’t.  

Richard responded that in many workplace environments when there is inappropriate behavior there is usually a discussion between the person illegally being accused and their immediate supervisor and that usually takes care of it.  Then if that doesn’t work then something usually goes in their personnel file.   When reading the policy, it seems that the first paragraph states what the policy is and the second paragraph was written as a reaction to a specific situation principally at Chabot. 

Neal Ely stated that all these computers are not the individual’s computers.  The college owns them, the college provides the network and the college does have some reasonable right to have some kind of guideline as to how they are used.  Without getting into a free speech debate, he thinks this is a point that’s often over looked, that the computer are here for us to use as a resource.

Scott would like to know that when this feedback is taken back to the committee that came up with the policy; from the faculty perspective is this Grapevine discussion board idea as compared to e-mailing everybody.  Is it going to be a waste of time to spend any marketing efforts on the e-mail policy?  If somebody has something to say are they realistically going to go to the discussion board to say it?  Or are they going to simply type in LPC do an e-mail and get a wider audience.  Is it realistic for us as a committee putting this together to think that they are really going to use the discussion board?

Mike responded that it is important to know that if we don’t have a policy were not encouraging people to use the discussion board.  Someone may send an e-mail that contains a computer virus from the outside and send it to everyone.  In paragraph 1, it should state something about the possible of spreading some kind of computer virus to everyone.

We need to educate people on the difference of the “reply” and “reply all” when responding to e-mails.  A little education may help people use e-mail correctly. 

Richard (Dry?) noted that feedback from Division meetings indicates that  faculty do not want veto power  over e-mail to reside with the Deans.  Richard wants to make sure that the faculty concerns regarding where the power resides to do these types of e-mails are really heard and that when we do address this all is taken in to consideration.  To address Scott’s concern, Richard believes the discussion boards are not going to work because the people who want to send things to everyone want to do just that.  They are not likely to use a system that people are not going to use, so that may very well present a problem.

The committee overall suggests sending this policy back to the committee to clarify it and to take in to consideration adding all of the missing points suggested at this committee meeting.

Web-Policy

Eric wanted to focus on the disclaimer section of the policy today.  There were no discussion about the disclaimer and the idea and language is OK.  Elizabeth wanted to mention that the policy itself it just the first page and that is what the Board needs to approve.  The rest of the pages are not designed to be gridlocked so that when new technology arises and as something needs to be change it doesn’t have to go to the Board every single time.

Technology Master Plan 

Eric asked everyone to look over Ralph’s Technology Master Plan.  There are two possibilities, as a committee, regarding what should be done with it.  Should it be gone through line-by-line, point-by-point, discuss it, come up with changes, recommendations and really hammer it out into something different?  The other possibility is to look it over, accept Ralph’s hard work, and make it a binding document?  

Ralph would not like for this document to just sit on the shelf, but for everyone to look over the document.  It is important for it to be reviewed because it will have a big impact for us going forward.

A whole meeting should be scheduled so people will learn how to review the document and to provide comments and suggestions; so that this plan can be included in the college matrix that’s being developed by the PBC.

Fredda suggested that some sort of clarification on how to read and how to understand the document be done at the next meeting.

Everyone before the next meeting in November should read the Technology Master Plan.  If there are important points that pop out at you, e-mail them to Ralph.  The next meeting will be devoted on getting the plan completed.

Good of the Order 

Meeting adjourned at 4:27 pm.

Minutes prepared by LaQuise Colbert

Scott Vigallon’s report:

· Blackboard update:

· 10 late-start online sections using Blackboard began the week of Oct. 13.

· Began preparations for Spring 2004 online offerings.

· 58 online sections (covering 44 courses) are scheduled so far to run in Spring 2004. During Fall 2003, we are running 53 online sections.

· 9 Blackboard workshops were held since the last Tech Committee meeting. Karen Zeigler conducted two of those while I was on vacation.

· Held 3rd BOLT meeting Oct. 20.

· Smarthinking

· Students in Michael Sato and Maureen O’Herin’s English 1A classes were trained. The rest of the students using it this semester are online students.

· Zoomerang

· We obtained this product, and I’ve been working with it.

· Eric Golanty and Steve Bundy will pilot instructor evaluations with it this semester with their online students.

· I recreated the green evaluation form online.

· For the first time, login information for online students was put into the Spring schedule of classes. It’s on page 95.

· Distance Ed subcommittee met twice.

· Minutes for the Sept. 26 meeting are on the Intranet at http://help/lpc/Committees/Technology/DEMinutes9-26-03.doc.

· Minutes for the Oct. 24 meeting will be on the Intranet later this week.
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